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Cowley Area Committee — Wednesday 3" October 2007 — Highways Gate in

Phipps Road, Oxford

At its meeting on 3" October 2007, the Cowley Area Committee considered an
item on the relocation of a Highways gate in Phipps Road, Oxford. This issue had
previously been considered by the Oxfordshire County Council Transport Decision
Committee, which had deferred making a decision pending a formal response

from the Cowley Area Committee.

The Cowley Area Committee agreed, following a survey conducted by the City

Council:

(@)

response rate;

(b)

To welcome the high response rate to the survey which was a 55%

To note that the majority of the residents who responded to the survey

(54%) were in favour of relocating the highways gate to the end of Phipps

Road at the Bailey Road end;

(c)

- To reiterate that the Cowley Area Committee had previously agreed to fund

any costs associated with the relocation of the gate at its meeting on 1

November 2006;

(d)

To highlight that the original Oxfordshire County Council Traffic Survey

report had stated that there might be some merit in relocating the highway
gate to remove rat-running traffic, to improve the environment for residents
and that there was a high level of vehicles exceeding 30mph and to
reiterate these findings again to the County Council Transport Decision

Committee;
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[image: image2.jpg](e) To pass the recommendations above to the Oxfordshire County Council
Transport Decision Committee as the formal response form the Oxford City
Council Cowley Area Committee, stating that the Cowley Area Committee
supported the majority view from the survey that the highways gate should
be relocated.

Please accept this letter as the formal response from the Cowley Area
Committee. | attach for information an extract from the minutes and a copy of the
report presented at the meeting on 3" October 2007.

Yours sincerely,
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Mathew Metcalfe

c.c. All Oxford City Council Cowley Area Committee Members, Angela Cristofoli,
Steve Howell, John Cramer, Graham Warrington, County Councillors David
Robertson, Barbara Gatehouse, John Sanders, Larry Sanders, Craig Simmons,
Olive McIntosh-Stedman and Val Smith,





[image: image3.jpg]EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES
COWLEY AREA COMMITTEE
Wednesday 3™ October 2007

COUNCILLORS PRESENT FOR THE WHOLE OF THE MEETING: The Chair
(Councillor Bryan Keen), Councillors Shah Jahan Khan and Bob Timbs

COUNTY COUNCILLORS PRESENT FOR THE WHOLE OF THE MEETING:
County Councillors Barbara Gatehouse and John Sanders

OFFICERS PRESENT FOR THE WHOLE THE MEETING: Angela Cristofoli (Area
Co-ordinator), and Mathew Metcalfe and Daniel Smith (Legal and Democratic
Services)

OFFICERS PRESENT FOR PART OF THE MEETING: Felicity Byrne (Planning),
John Wade (Leisure and Cultural Services), and Kate Stratford (city Works)

67. RESPONSE TO THE CONSULTATION ON THE PROPOSED RELOCATION
OF HIGHWAYS GATE IN COWLEY

The Area Co-ordinator submitted a report (previously circulated now
appended) which informed the Area Committee of the outcome of the local
consultation on the location of the highways gate in Phipps Road and asked for
agreement on a formal response to be forwarded to the Oxfordshire County Council.

Angela Cristofoli introduced the report and said that the normal response rate
for a postal survey was approximately 24%; however the response to this survey
was 55% which was an extremely good result. She said that once the results were
analysed, it should that 54% of the respondees wanted the highways gate relocated.

Councillor Jahan Khan said that he was very pleased with the result and that it
was very important that the actual residents were surveyed rather than seeking the
views of the users of the road as they may not have lived there.

The Committee agreed:

(a) To welcome the high response rate to the survey which was 55%;

(b) To note that the majority of the residents who responded to the survey
(54%) were in favour of relocating the highways gate to the end of Phipps.
Road at the Bailey Road end;

(c) To reiterate that the Cowley Area Committee had previously agreed to

fund the costs associated with the relocation of the gate at its meeting on
1% November 2006;
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(e)

To highlight that the original Oxfordshire County Council Traffic Survey
report had stated that there might be some merit in relocating the highway
gate to remove rat-running, to improve the environment for residents and
that there was a high level of vehicles exceeding 30mph and to reiterate
these findings again to the Oxfordshire County Council Transport
Decision Committee;

To pass the recommendations above to the Oxfordshire County Council
Transport Decision Committee as the formal response from the Oxford
City Council Cowley Area Committee stating that the Cowley Area
Committee supported the majority view from the survey that the highways
gate should be relocated.
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To: Cowley Area Committee

Date: 3" October 2007 Item No:

Title of Report:  Response to the consultation on the proposed relocation

of Highways gate in Cowley

www.oxford.gov.uk

Summary and Recommendations

Purpose of report:  To inform Cowley Area Committee on the outcome of
the local consultation on the location of the highways gate and agree a
response to forward to Oxfordshire County Council

Key decision: No

Portfolio Holder:

Scrutiny Responsibility: Community

Ward(s) affected: Cowley

Report seen by

Legal: Daniel Smith
Finance: Andy Collett

Policy Framework: be an open, intelligent and responsive organisation
improve Oxford's environment, economy and quality of
life

Recommendation: Cowley Area Committee is recommended to comment on
the outcome from the consultation and approve the recommendations in
paragraph 12 in order to formulate a formal response to send to the Transport
Decisions Committee, Oxfordshire County Council
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Cowley Area Committee noted at the meeting held on 5" September
2007 that consultation was taking place with households in Bailey,
Boswell, Frederick, Knolles and Phipps Roads to ask whether people
want the highways gate to stay in its present location or move to the
end of Phipps Road.

The survey was sent to residents over the weekend of 25"/26" August.
The return date for responses was Friday 7" September.

Consultation results

3.

249 letters were originally sent, which covered all residential properties
in Phipps Road; Frederick Road; Knolles Road; Boswell Road and
Bailey Road. All response papers were individually numbered, so
duplicated papers were disregarded. There was also one invalid
response paper.

137 of the households responded which gives a response rate of 55%.

Of these responses 74 supported moving the gate from Bailey Road to
the end of Phipps Road (54%).

63 wished the gate to remain in its present location on Bailey Road
(46%).

The table below provides a breakdown of number of responses by
road.

Table 1: Response Rate by Road

Road Number sent Number of Response
responses rate (%)

Phipps Road 60 29 48
Knolles Road 20 12 60
Boswell Road 85 48 56
Bailey Road 69 38 55
Frederick 15 10 67
Road

Totals 249 , 137 55





[image: image7.jpg]8. The table below provides a breakdown of the responses in terms of
preferred options The two options were:
e Option 1: | support moving the gate from Bailey Road to the end
of Phipps Road (Bailey Road end)
o Option 2: | support the gate remaining at its present location on
Bailey Road

Table 2: Response to options by road

Road Option 1 Option 1 Option 2 Option 2
(number) (%) (number) (%)

Phipps 23 79% 6 21%

Road

Knolles 2 17% 10 83%

Road

Boswell 29 60% 19 40%

Road ;

Bailey 18 47% 20 53%

Road

Frederick 2 20% 8 80%

Road

Overall 74 54% 63 46%

Results

Conclusions

9. The results show that the response rate was high at 55%; this is
significantly higher than the expected response rate to a postal
questionnaire, which is around 20%. This shows that as a local issue
there is a lot of interest and it is of concern to residents.

10. There is a majority in favour of moving the gate to the end of Phipps
Road of 74 (55%) households.

11.However 63 (46%) of households support the gate remaining in its
present position.

Recommendations

12.Cowley Area Committee is recommended to agree a formal response
to send to the Transport Decisions Committee for consideration at its
meeting on 22" November. This is recommended to include:

(@)  The high response rate shows that the issue is of local
significance

(b)  The maijority of residents (55%) are in favour of moving the
highways gate to the end of Phipps Road (Bailey Road end)





[image: image8.jpg](c)  To reiterate that Cowley Area Committee agreed to fund any
costs associated with moving the gate at its meeting on
November 1 2006.

(d)  The original Oxfordshire County Council traffic survey report
stated that there might be some merit in resiting the highway
gate to remove the rat-running traffic to improve the overall
environment for residents. It also stated there is a relatively high
level of vehicles exceeding 30 mph. It is recommended these
points are reiterated in the response from Cowley Area
Committee to the Transport Decisions Committee

13.The approved response from Cowley Area Committee will be submitted
to the Transport Decisions Committee, Oxfordshire County Council for
consideration at its meeting on 22" November 2007.

Name and contact details of author: Angela Cristofoli, Area Co-ordinator.
Tel: 01865 252688 Email: acristofoli@oxford.gov.uk

Background papers:

5 September 2007. Proposed relocation of Highways Gate

15 November 2006. Response from the County Council to Cowley Area
Committee’s recommendations on the proposed relocation of the highway
gate, Phipps Road

15t September 2004. Note to Cowley area Committee of a summary of the
results of a recent consultation exercise carried out by the Cowley Area
Committee of all residents in Bailey Road, Boswell Road, Frederick Road,
Knolles Road and Phipps Road with regard to the siting of the gate and
improvement of road safety
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